Amity Township Environmental Advisory Council

Amity Township Municipal Building

December 8, 2008

7:00 p.m.

Amity Township Environmental Advisory Council Minutes November 10, 2008

CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order by Jennifer Huha, chairperson.  In attendance were:  Jennifer Huha, Scott Stepp, Marlin Zechman, Brandon Smith, Bob Hoeveler, and Sydney Kehoe, and Heidi Fisher.  Barb Romig was excused.  
MINUTES

The minutes from the November meeting were approved with a 4-0 vote.
REPORTS

Berks County Conservancy – The next meeting is a lunch meeting on January 6, 2009 at noon at the Reading Country Club.  A meeting of the Berks County EAC will be held on December 11, 2008 at 7 p.m. at the County Ag Center in Leesport.

Action:  Jennifer Huha attended this meeting and will provide Amity EAC with a report at the January 12, 2009 monthly meeting.
Forest Stewardship – The draft plan from Natural Lands Trust was presented to the committee.    
Action:  Heidi Fisher will forward draft plan to EAC members for review.
Leaf Creek Trail – Marlin reported that there were 17 bids for the feasibility study, and of the 17 bids submitted, four were chosen to present.  A meeting was held on November 11, 2008 to hear the presentations and select a proposal.  A proposal was selected and submitted to DCNR for their approval.
Supervisors’ Meeting – Next Supervisor’s meeting is December 10, 2008 at 7 pm.
Parks & Recreation – no report
Planning Commission – no report.
OLD BUSINESS

Recycling – Sydney Kehoe reported that Dr. Otto, Superintendent of Daniel Boone School District, has reached out to the Ecology Club and is looking for them to prepare a recycling proposal to get recycling instituted in the school district.  All other activities to assist with educating the public on recycling in Amity have been ceased at request of Township Manager.
Radon Brochure – no update at this point.  Jen will attend the Berks County meeting to find out the future of the Berks EAC.
Environmental Resource Inventory – This project is on hold to focus efforts on assisting Township with increased recycling education and efforts by commercial businesses and schools within the Township.
Amity EAC Vacancies – Matt Gonder and Robert Hoeveler submitted letters of interest in filling the two vacancies for Amity EAC.  The council members voted, and both parties were accepted at a 5-0 vote to send their letters of interest to the Supervisor’s for their final vote and approval.     
Action:  Jennifer Huha sent the letters and agenda request to the Township Manager on 12/8/08.
Amity EAC Budget – Township 2009 budget has been advertised.
Public Comment – None

The meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on Monday, January 12, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. in the Amity Township building.
Respectfully submitted, 

Jennifer Huha
Chair

